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The plant at night, as one sees it from Eldorado street east of Twenty-Second. The lights, 

and the shadowy outlines of the buildings and stacks, make it a beauty spot.



ATSMANES ss aecssandiee 
PLACE FOR 

Europeans visiting the United States 
are always impressed by the great num- 
ber of ‘automobiles they see parked 
about industrial plants. We in America 
take it as a matter of course. We have 
good roads all over our country and we 
have grown to depend upon our auto- 
mobiles to get us to and from work and 
then on holidays to furnish us much of 
our recreation. 

A Staley man suggested the other day 
that he thought he had been a spend- 
thrift in time as well as money last year 
when he took his vacation. Naturally 
he took it in his automobile, because in 
that way the whole family could go, but 
they tried to go so far. “This year,” he 
announced, “We are going to see Illi- 
nois.” And it sounded like a smart idea. 
He is one of the thousands who uses his 
car for business as well as recreation but 
after his long drive last year, he has 
decided that his vacation was hard work. 

Neglect Our State 
His decision to see Iinois seems ex- 

cellent. He, like hundreds of other Staley 
people, was born in the state but he 
knows more about some far off corners 
of the world than he does about his na- 
tive state. Illinois is such a big state, 
that we in Decatur, which is almost ex- 
actly in the center, know practically 
nothing of some of the other parts of it. 
While the state is a generous 400 miles 
long and slightly more than 200 miles 
wide, there are well paved roads leading 
into every section of it. 

Within its boundaries Illinois holds 
Practically anything that any motorist 
might care to see. It has broad flat 
prairies such as one finds in few other 
places in the country, it has soft rolling 
hills, high bluffs overlooking mighty 
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ILLINOIS VACATION TRIP 

rivers, small mountain ranges, historical 
villages, Indian mounds, mines, indus- 
trial plants, oil fields, farming country 
and world famous orchards. It has big 
cities, and small counties in which there 
are no railroads. 

In the Center 

Decatur is ideally situated within 
motoring distance of all these things. 
No point in the state is much more than 
200 miles by good road from this town 
which to us is quite the center of things. 
About 200 miles to the south is Cairo, 
the town which holds the meeting point 
of the Ohio and Mississippi rivers. That 
entire part of the state is interesting 
geographically as well as historically. A 
branch of the Ozarks reaches over the 
Mississippi from Missouri, in the south- 
west, and stands much of that district 
up on edge. In that district one finds 
the state park, Giant City, a rock forma- 
tion of some earlier century when huge 
boulders were tossed about and left in 
grotesque positions. 

It was this part of the state which was 
old long before settlers had found our 
prairie section worthwhile. Here the 
early French explorers built forts and 
later established outposts, founded 
schools and churches, and brought the 
first European civilization to the vast 
region of the Mississippi. 

Indian Mounds 

Over toward the Mississippi near St. 
Louis, and again near Quincy, and near 
the Hlinois river at Lewiston, Indian 

Mounds have been discovered which 
draw hundreds of visitors every year. 
The scenic wonders along the Illinois, at 
Peoria and La Salle, the high bluffs near 
Savanna where the Mississippi palisades 
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are ay lovely but not as famous as those 
along the Hudson, are all things which 

Illinois is just discovering. 

Because Illinois has always advertised 

itself as the prairie state, we ourselves 
have never looked for beauty here, and 

visitors have not been intrigued, Only 

part of the state—that part which sur- 
rounds Decalur—is actual prairie, and 

even that part is lovely to those who 

learn to know it. 

How Hlinois looks to a visitor from 

another part of the country is best shown 
in an article which appeared recently in 
the Greenville, S. C., News. The article 
writen by Marjorie Barr O’Steen (wife 
of Staley salesman William O’Steen) 

tells of her first motor trip up through 
Thiinois to Decatur, just a few weeks ago. 
Mlinois came as a surprise to her, and 
she tells it better than any native-horn 
can—and makes us want to see more of 

this state ourselves: 

A Traveller Fr. Afar 

“Back home after a 1,500 mile ride 

through Georgia, Tennessee, Kentucky, 
Indiana and Illinois and wondering what 

impressed me most. Probably spring all 
along the way. Spring over every inch 
of it. Crabapple trees in bloom in Georg- 
ia, dogwood in the Tennessee hills and 

purple iris in the towns. Redbud on the 
Kentucky slopes and (ulips in Indiana. 
Lilacs and apricot trees blending the 

lavender and peach of their blossoms in 
Illinois. Spring almost gave out before 
we got to Illinois however. Only a tiny 
suggestion of green on the few trees on 

the plains there. The thousands and 

thousands of rich corn land is yet un- 

tilled. Corn stubble stands this way and 

that in the rich loamy dark soil of that 

fertile soil, They don’t plant corn there 
until late April or May. 

“Decatur, Tinois, was our destina- 
lion. Decatur is a town about the size of 
Greater Greenville. There’s no mistak- 

ing the name and size of towns in that 
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section of the country. They mark them 

at the cily limits of every town, plain as 

day—Decatur, population 57,000, says 
a sign. Good idea too. 

“The wind blows in off the prairies in 

Decatur in a swift breeze. You have to 

hold on to your new spring bonnet and 

try to do something about your short 

new skirts on the streets there. That 

wind must be good for the complexion 

for I never saw nicer ones on both men 

and women alike. Clear, translucent 

skins and pink cheeks. The people walk 
briskly and of course speak more plain- 

ly than we do. One child asked her 

mother if that lady (meaning me) had 

to talk that way. Couldn’t she talk any 
better than that? 

“At one time Abraham Lincoln prac- 

ticed law in Decatur. His log cabin may 

be seen in one of the city parks. 

  

Lincoin-Land 

“Springfield, the capital, is thirty miles 
from Decatur. You ride over the Lincoln 

memorial highway to get there. Land is 
rich along the way, selling, someone told 

me, for three hundred dollars an acre, 

No wonder Gene Staley put his starch 

factory at Decatur. It is smack in the 

middle of the corn belt ! 
“Passing along you get the pattern of 

the Illinois farm. They have squared, 

cleaned acres. Green grain grows on 

some of them and tall corn stalks stand 

about on others, Each farm has its large 

barn, Fine cattle graze in green fields. 

Pigs root out the rich soil. Sheep graze 
in green pastures. There are very few 

trees. Only those planted for windbreaks 

in the fields and for shade about the 

farm yards, 
No Tenant Farms 

  

“There is a noticeable absence of 

shabby tenant houses. A noticeable ab- 

sence of torn down fences and tall-grow- 

ing weeds. No broken down cars stand 

in trash strewn back yards. No negroes. 

No shackledy autos on the highways. 
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It’s a cleancut prosperous land and all as 
flat as the palm of your hand. 

“Springfield has 65,000 people. There 
at 430 First street in a very neat white 
frame house Abraham Lincoln lived from 
1844 to 1861. (Oddly enough just a 
week later I stood in the house, neat too, 
and just as well preserved and revered, 
where Alexander Stephens, vice-president 
of the Confederacy, lived in Crawford- 
ville, Ga.) 

“Qut in the Oak Ridge cemetery in 
Springfield Lincoln is buried beneath an 
imposing granite structure, His Gettys- 
burg address is carved on the stone, A 
bronze of Lincoln’s kind, placid face, 
done by Gutzon Borglum, the replica of 
which is in the Hall of Fame, faces the 
avenue. And in case you never visit 
there and are interested I must tell you 
about something buried in the granite 
structure. It is a square piece of Roman 
clay-coloréd stone from the wall of 
Servius Tullius who lived 2,500 years 
ago. On the stone is engraved in black 
letters: Abrahamo Lincolnio 

“Region, Forderat 
Amerix. Praesidi II. 
Hume. ex. Serv. I, 
Tvll Laggere. 
Lapidem Quo utriusque 
Libertabis adsertoris Fortiss. 
Memoria. Coniucatur. Cives. Romani. 
A. MDCCCLXV. 
“Tn case you are rusty on your Latin 

the translation of the above is: 
“To Abraham: Lincoln, president for 

the second time of the American republic, 
the citizens of Rome present this stone 
from the wall of Servius Tullius by which 
the memory of each of those brave ad- 
vocates of liberty may be associated. 

Anno 1865. 

Flood-Flood 
“One day we rode through the flooded 

area of Iinois. No wonder it floods up 
there, the land’s so flat! Small creeks be- 
come roaring rivers overnight. Clay- 
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colored waters spread over cornfields and 
green grain. Water creeps up to window 
sills and half way up the big red barns. 
Water flows over the roads and you ride 
serenely along between sticks marking 
the highways. Nobody seemed to be do- 
ing anything about it. There was nothing 
to do, just move out or wait patiently 
inside for the flow to recede. 

Oi1-Oil 

“And at Centralia, Ilinois (like Flori- 
da it takes a whole day to drive through 
that long state) we saw the effects of an 
oil boom. The town looked like Green- 
ville on a Saturday although we drove 
through there on a Tuesday morning. 
The shops were full of people, buying 
with a vengeance. 

“Through that section we saw what we 
were told were oil pumps in everyone’s 
back yard. Small innocent looking little 
pumps moving slowly up and down by 
some quiet unseen power. Black oil 
oozed out of the ground onto the dwarfed 
iris and red tulips and neat brick-box- 
dered pansy beds. Above the housewives 
hung pink pajamas and white linen on 
the clothesline, stepping daintily about 
in the sticky mess, dreaming perhaps of 
the day when she’d not have to do the 
“warshing” or maybe dreaming of the 
“warshing” machine that she could buy. 
Who knows? 

The Old Capitol 
“Vandalia was the one time capital of 

Illinois. The beautiful old state house 
stands there on Main street. To me it 
was far more interesting than the impos- 
ing stone structure in Springfield. There 
was a superb figure of a woman done 
in Indiana limestone (our Greenville 
court house is made of it} a memorial to 
the pioneer wife and mother of the mid- 
dle west. That is I suppose it was a 
memorial to her. It was one of those 
many things I didn’t have time to get out 
and ‘investigate (you know how it is 
girls).” 
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Bob Siweck, electrical gang, was delighted 
with this picture which was a birthday gift 

to him. Of course, it is Mrs. Siweck and 

their small son, Donald Robert who was 

five months old when the picture was taken 

SLING-SHOTS DE LUXE 

If you live near Paul Schildneck or 

Doc “Sug” Hettinger, and find windows 
broken ot your favorite cat lying dead, 
be assured that the window was broken 

or the cat was killed by no ordinary in- 

strument. These two men of science have 

spent several weeks this spring collect- 
ing just the right kind of old automobile 

tires, the correctly shaped sticks and the 
proper kind of tacks. 

The slings they have made would 

make David turn pale with envy, and 
now they are working on a technique 
which will make his record look like that 

of an amateur, Although their avowed 

purpose in making them was to kill the 
pesky sparrows, they have to practice 

and if windows get in their way—well 

glass makes a nice tinkling sound as it 

breaks. 

HH. Kalips, M. & L. department, has 
been ill for some time. 
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Bessie and the Steps 

No field day is being planned by the 
Staley company but when such an event 
is staged no one will want Bessie Case, 

cafeteria manager, to enter in the stand- 
ing broad jump. In recent preliminary 
(and highly unpremeditated) “jumps” 
down a flight of brick steps, Bessie 
sprawled, instead of scoring. Results- 
1wo taped ankles for the next few 

weeks, and a noticeable limp in the 

lady’s walk, (Howard File has not neg- 
lected the opportunity to tell B. that 

there is such a thing as justice. He re- 

members messages she sent him last 

month when he was recovering from a 

similar “jump”.) 

Eloise Rice, purchasing, went home 
early one afternoon because her dog bit 

her mother, and not because she had 

been out late the evening betore and 

was sleepy. 

  Ruby Mae Arney was graduated from Deca- 

tur High School in January. Her parents 

are Mr. and Mrs. Chet Arney. Chet works 
in 20 building 
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This large bulletin board has been put up near the clock house to xive everyone first hand information about our safety record, The clock in the center records lost-time accidents 4s they occur, and always shows the number since the first of the month. At the month's end it is set ack to zero, and the month's accidents are shown opposite the departments responsible for them. Across the bottom of the board is last year’s monthly record and this year’s record as it accumulates. Above the clock are glass enclosed boards for safety and 
news bulletins. 

PCTUA BEST SAFETY SPEAKERS 

By Roy Rox iins, Safety Director 

That old Chinese proverb which says 
that “one picture is worth ten thousand 
words” has heen worn almost threadbare 
by overwork but it is still a true state- 
ment of fact and it always will be. The 
human mind is just lazy enough that it 
always tries to get its information the 
easiest way and pictures provide the 
MAY, 1938 

easiest way. Pictures are the nearest 
thing to actual experience, writing must 
always be third. Information in written 
form demands imagination on the part 
of the reader: pictures demand none. 

Even when J. C. Furnas says, “But 
his mother was still inside, a splinter of 
wood from the top driven four inches 
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into her brain as a result of son’s taking 

a greasy curve a little too fast. No blood 
—no horribly twisted bones—Just a gray- 
haired corpse still clutching her pocket- 
book in her lap as she had clutched it 
when she felt the car leave the road,”* 
—even then, in one of the best pieces of 
descriptive writing that Safety has ever 
had, you must imagine. 

What kind of a car was it? Did it turn 
clear over or was it upright? How did it 
look? How did the old lady look as she 

sat there—murdered? But a PICTURE 
of that wreck—a picture would jump at 
you. You wouldn’t need to guess or 
imagine; you would SEE. A picture does 
all the work for you and tells you its 
story in a split second. 

That is why we use pictures in safety. 
Safety is urgent. We need to have it in 
mind all of the time. We need to under- 

stand it in a flash and carry its message 
away with us, We need the sudden shock 
or the sudden laugh that only a picture 
will give us. Because these things are 
true, the National Safety Council keeps 
a large poster department going at top 
speed to furnish ideas and art work and 

copy to all of industry’s Safety directors 
and thus help them get safety across to 
every last worker in America. We use 
those posters at Staley’s. We display 
them on twenty-eight bulletin boards 
throughout our plant so that every man 
will see them every day and remember 
that 
SAFETY MEANS... EVERY 
MAN ... EVERY MINUTE! 

"And Sudden Death (from ‘The Reader's Di- 
gest 

  

Paul Torre, technical man in the paper 
mill division, was called to Buffalo, N. 
Y., in April when his brother was killed 
in an automobile acci:lent. 

  

“Why do you wear spats?” 
“In memory of my first wife.” 
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TO BALL DIAMOND 

When the Staley Fellowship club base- 
ball diamond is opened for play in a few 
weeks, it will be on ground which was 
once the famous playground of the old 
German residents of Decatur. The Moser 
farm, purchased several years ago by the 
Staley company, has been used chiefly 
as garden tracts for employees ever since 
its purchase. This spring, with the ap- 
proval of the company, the Fellowhip 
club is taking over about five acres—the 
plot between the old lane and 26th street 
—and making it into a diamond. 

Since the ground had already been 
prepared for gardens it must be worked 
over and rolled firmly before it will be 
ready for the soft ball league which ex- 
pects to use it well all summer. Roy 
Hariman’s engineers are being drafted 
to get the ground into condition and 
twelve flood lights on six poles are to be 
installed to permit night games. 

Organization of an inter-plant soft 
ball league is under way. It is this league 
which will use the ground most often this 
summer. Twilight games are to be 
played, but if the weather or other condi- 
tions make night playing more conven- 
ient, the lights will make such a sched- 
ule possible. 

C. A. Keck, president of the club, is 
one of the Decatur people who recalls 
vividly the days when the Moser farm 
was used for German gatherings. In 
those days the house stood about where 
the Staley teams will play, but the grove 
to the east was always available for 
picnics and gatherings. Here all the old 
German societies gathered in the sum- 
mer. Here the famous Bartenders pic- 
nics were held, and here the now extinct 
Hookem Cows had their outings. 

‘THE STALEY JOURNAL
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HEADS ENGINEERS 
Our chief engineer, E. C. Larsen, evi- 

dently looks like a leader, for when the 
Engineers Club was organized in Decatur 
recently he was elected president. The 
club, really the Central Mlinois Chapter 
of the Illinois Society of Engineers, in- 
cludes engineers from nine counties. De- 
catur and Macon county now make up 4 

large part of the membership, but eligible 
men from the other counties are joining. 
‘The counties in this district are Macon, 

Coles, McLean, Dewitt, Shelby, Logan, 
Moultrie, and Piatt. 

At the same time Mr. Larsen was elect~ 

ed president of the club, H. L. Chastain, 
of our civil engineering department, was 

elected secretary-treasurer. About thirty 

Staley men, irom all branches of engi- 
neering, have joined the club. So far 
the monthly meetings have been held in 

Decatur but later they may be held oc- 
casionally in centrally located towns in 
some of the other counties. 

REMYNSE-CLOYD 
Thelma Ann Remynse and Robert 

Cloyd were married in St. Louis April 

10. Later they returned to Decatur and 
are making their home here. The bride, 
whose home was formerly in Kalamazoo, 
Mich., has been in Decatur for a year 
and a half, as a Family Welfare worker. 

She was graduated from Kalamazoo Col- 

lege and later took special training in 
New York at a school for social workers. 

The bridegroom, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
L. C. Cloyd of Decatur, is in our order 

department. 

Scott Grubbs, M. & L., has been ill for 
some time, but is now recovering. He is 

in St. Mary's hospital. 

One of the minor (?) tragedies of the 
laboratory recently was the loss of a dol- 
lar bill by Bill Bishop. Bill felt terrible 
but got only the usual amount of sym- 
pathy from the gang. 
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Jean David became Mrs, Smith in ant Easter 

marriage. 

DAVID-SMITH 

Jean David and Paul W. Smith were 

married in Covington, Ind., Easter after- 

noon at 4 o’clock. The ceremony was 

performed in the Methodist parsonage 
by Rev. Lawrence Green, The bride 

wore a tailored suit of brown and green 

with violets. Attending the ceremony 

were Mr. and Mrs. Roy Paramore, of 

Danville, Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Ash, Ad- 
die May Holloway and Estelle Averitt 
of Decatur. 

The bride is the daughter of E. W. 

David, who works in the plant, and Mrs. 

David, and has been employed in our ac- 
counting department for several .years. 

Mr. Smith is the son of John E. Smith, 

of Danville. He is in the shoe depart- 

ment of Block and Kuhl’s Decatur store. 

The young couple have gone to house- 

keeping in an apartment in a four apart- 

ment building they own, across from the 

Staley administration building. 
THE STALEY JOURNAL
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GIVE LIFE TO 

With a jar or two, or three, of good 
salad dressing in the refrigerator, and 
vegetables and fruit, raw or cooked, there 
is always the material for a salad at 
hand. Good salad dressings are so easy 
and so inexpensive to make that many 
housewives wisely keep two or three 
kinds always ready for use. French dress- 
ing is perfect for fresh vegetable salads 
and for some tart fruit salads. Mayon- 
naise is ideal for cooked vegetables, par- 
ticularly potatoes, fish or meat salads 
and some fruit salads. Boiled dressing 
is excellent for fruit salads when whipped 
cream is added, especially. 

French Dressing 
Let this dressing stand at least three 

days, but preferably a week, before us- 
ing. This gives the ingredients an oppor- 
tunity to blend and the taste is much 
more desirable. 

1 cup Staley’s Salad and Cooking Oil 
4 cup vinegar 

2 teaspoons paprika 
1 tablespoon catsup 
1 teaspoon salt 

4 cup sugar 
¥% teaspoon black pepper 

1 small onion, grated. 
Mix thoroughly, and shake, or stir 

well each time before using. 

Mayonnaise 
Into a mixing bowl put the following 

ingredients in the order listed: 
1 teaspoon salt 
| teaspoon dry mustard 
1 teaspoon paprika 
1 teaspoon sugar 
Yolks of two eggs 

MAY, 1938 

[Nh 
ANY 

WOULD 

SALAD 

Mix with dover or electric beater until 
well mixed. ‘Then add alternately 14 
cups Staley’s Salad and Cooking Oil and 
% cup vinegar. 

Add oil at first a drop at a time until 
there is a good emulsion. A(ter a table- 
spooniul has been added in this manner, 
gradually increase the amount, beating 
constantly and watching to see that the 
mixture does not separate. When it be- 
gins to thicken considerably, alternate 
the oil and vinegar. Beat constantly and 
continue beating for a little while aiter 
all ingredients are in. This makes about 
a pint of very thick mayonnaise which 
can be used as it is, or thinned with 
cream, fruit juices or vinegar when used. 
It keeps well in a fruit jar in the refrig- 
erator. 

Staley’s Golden Mayonnaise 

This mayonnaise with the cooked base 
gives considerable more bulk for the 
money than any other, is easy to make 
and practically never fails. The starch 
base insures against separation of the oil 
and egg and gives a smooth, bland dress- 
ing which can be used wherever mayon- 
naise is required, 

14 cup cream cornstarch 

Y% teaspoon cayenne pepper 
1% teaspoons salt 

Lup milk 
2 tablespoons Staley’s Golden Table 

Syrup 
4 tablespoons vinegar or lemon juice 
1 tablespoon prepared mustard 
4 cup Staley’s Salad and Cooking Oil 
2 egg yolks. 

PAGE 11



Cook starch and milk in double boiler 
10 minutes. Place other ingredients in a 
bowl and beat the hot starch and milk 
into them. When the ingredients are well 
mixed, the mayonnaise will be stiff. 

Boiled Dressing 
2 tablespoons Staley’s Salad and 

Cooking Oit 
1% tablespoons Cream Corn Starch 
¥% cup milk 
\4 tablespoon salt 

I teaspoon dry mustard 
2 tablespoons sugar 
2 egg yolks, slightly beaten 

Yq cup vinegar. 

Melt butter; add corn starch; cook 
over fire until smooth, stirring; add milk. 
Boil 3 minutes; set aside to cool. 

Mix dry ingredients and add them to 
slightly beaten egys. 

Stir two mixtures together until 
smooth; add vinegar very gradually. 

Cook in double boiler until mixture 
thickens, stirring. Cool. 

   
    

Gene York was a member of the Englisk 
Lutheran church confirmation class on Palm 
Sunday. Gene's mother is Mrs. Otto Grolla 

in the print shop. 
  

W. G. (Doc) Reynolds attended a 

conference of personne! managers and 
production men in Pittsburgh recently 
and came back all excited about the 
movie actress he saw at dinner one night. 
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Mr, and Mrs, J, Frank Rucker celebrated 
their thirty-ffth wedding anniversary in 

April, 

CELEBRATE ANNIVERSARY 

Mr. and Mrs. J. Frank Rucker cele- 

brated their 35th wedding anniversary 
April 15, with a family dinner in their 
home. Their daughter, Mrs. Harold 
Eichenauer, and her family were with 
them but their son, Fred Rucker, whose 
home is in Chicago, was unable to be 

present. 
Mr. and Mrs. Rucker were married in 

Ramsey in 1903, but Frank has been 

with the Staley company since 1919. 
Most of his 19 years here have been in 
the syrup house, where he is a cooper. 

Looks Like Home 

“When we see the word Staley’s we 
always think of home,” is the sentiment 
expressed by Decatur people who have 
wandered to other parts of the world. 
Recently Herbert Jordan, a Decatur man 

and for a number of years an employe in 
the Millikin bank in Decatur, sent us a 
clipping from a Waukegan, l., paper. 
He had marked a paragraph from the 
sports page in which K. W. Huffine was 
mentioned. Huffine is now manager of 
the Johns-Manville plant in Waukegan, 
but the story in the sports page was re- 
calling the days when he played football 
with the Staley team. 
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From Old Journal Files 
  

STALEY FeLtowswir Crus Journar 
May, 1918 

€. E. Murphy, Editor 
  

  he cover design was a poster “Food will win the war—Don’t waste it”, and this was signed “Hoover”, 
  

Harry Walmsley, purchasing agent, 
resigned to join the army. 

  

HH. Humphrey was a new employe 
at the garage. 

  

With a 100 percent subscription to the third Liberty Loan by Staley employees the amount subscribed here at the plant for that loan reached $50,000.00 
  

C. A. Keck was re-elected president, 
J. H. Highley vice-president, and Ed 
Smith secretary in the first annual meet- ing of the Staley Fellowship club, The 
meeting was held in the evening, with 
Porter Millikin as the speaker. He pave a rousing talk on buying Liberty Bonds, 
Mr. Staley also made a talk, and the re- port for the month was read. 

  

Among the Staley men in service were Delos Brown, Louis Brand, James Davis, Mack Gentry, Frank Gevatoski, Sam Harrington, E. G. Hudgins, Johy Jolly, Richard Jones, Roy Moore, A. O. Mc. Glade, Henry Owens, John Parker, V. A. Price, Ernest Reich, M. G. Reich, J. A. Slover, Ray Scherer, W. F. Smith, Wil. liam Sharlock, Frank Scott, H. A. Sher- man, T. J. Stone, Fred Stone and Seward Trowbridge. 
  

“T'm a self-made man.” 
“You're lucky. Pm the revised work of a wife and three daughters.” 
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TRE STALEY Journar 
May, 1923 

Edna E, Coyle, Editor 
  

‘The recently organized Decatur Boat club had a hoat show in which several Staley men showed boats. Among those were G. R. Chamberlain, J. B. Fletcher, and W. R. Van Hook. 
  

The Fellowship club re-elected C. A 
Keck president for the sixth time. 

  

The following notice was pested— “Beginning May first a general increase 
in wages oi all men on hourly bases will 
become effective. The basic rate of 35 
cents per hour for common labor will 
be increased to 40 cents and the basic 
rate of 65 cents per hour for mechanics 
will be raised to 75 cents per hour. 

“We cannot resist a word of advice, 
Remember the hard times of 1920 and 1921. The present boom in prices is temporary, Another period of hard times 
will surely follow, and it probably will be soon. “All prices and wages will be lower than at any time since the close of 
the World War. 

Don’t go into debt on account of it. 
“G. E, Chamberlain, Gen. Supt.” 

Announcement was made of the en- 
sagenent of E. K. Scheiter, starch sales manager, and Alice McDonald. 

R. S. Bass was named assistant to the newly appointed auditor, R. C. Scherer, 
Jerome J. Heger, employment. man- ager, resigned to become city clerk. 
Harry Walmsley returned to Decatur from California where he had been Jiv- ing, and resumed his duties as foreman of 17 building. 
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OLD EMPLOYEE DIES 

Frank Miller, veteran engine room em- 
ployee, died in Decatur and Macon 

County hospital May 1. He had been 
ill for some time, and an operation 
proved of no avail. 

Born near Owensburg, Ind., Nov. 26, 
1883, he first came to work for the Staley 

company in 1920. At that time he 
worked in the boiler room, but in a few 

years he was transferred to the engine 
room, where his judgment and efficient 
manner won for him the respect and 
friendship of the men with whom he was 

associated. 

He had been for some (ime prominent 
in the work of the employees organiza- 

tion, and at the time of his death was a 

prominent member of the plant condi- 
tions committee. 

He leaves his wife, and three sons, 
Alfred E., of Alton; Ernest, Detroit, and 

Frank G., Decatur; four sisters, Mrs. 
Lena Titus, Linton, Ind.; Mrs. Bertha 
Fordyce, Salisbury, Ind.; Mrs. Ona 
Cain, Dearborn, Mich.; Mrs. Grace 

Storey, Decatur, and two brothers, Al- 
fred and Ray, Brighton, Mich. He also 
Jeaves two grand-children. 

Funeral services were beld in Decatur 

with burial in Fairlawn. 

‘The family of Frank Miller wishes to 
thank the engine room men, Mrs. May 
and the Fellowship club for many acts 
of kindness. 
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TENNIS PLAY STARTS 

An early spring bas opened the tennis 
season weeks sooner than it generally 
starts in Central Mlinois, and evidently 

has interested more people in the game. 

At any rate, Henry Scherer, in charge of 

tennis events for the Fellowship club, 

has had a favorable response for the first 

tournaments. Play for both men and 
women is underway in a singles tourna- 
ment. While Henry is in general charge, 
he modestly announced himself too shy 

to take actual charge of the women’s 

tournament, and has asked Dorothy 

Minick to do it for him. 

First matches in both tournaments are 

to be completed hy May 15, and the 

tournament is to be finished, for the men 

June 5 and for the women June 12. 
Women who are scheduled to play are 

Florence Brinkoetter, Anabel Stowall, 

Jean Davidson, Jeannette Schimanski 

Mary A. Doherty, Ellen Waitz, Mary 
Jane Long, Dorothy Schaaf, Marian 

Fletcher, Lois Van Deventer, Ruth Aus- 

tin, Eloise Dixon, Ruth Flynn, Ruth 
Pownall, Annabel! Johnson and Dorothy 

Minick. 

Men who are playing are Paul Schild- 
neck, Frank Despres, Roy Rollins, 

Henry Scherer, Bill Bishop, Jim Richey, 

Mac MacFadden, Russell Dash, Charley 

Deetz, Clark Gidel, Lowell Gill, E. Mar- 

tina, Doc West, Jim Casey, Guy Good- 
win, Glen Trent, M. Roberts, S. Butler. 

D. Mitchell and Norvel Crain. 

In each tournamept trophies are of- 

fered for the winners in Class A and 

Class B and tennis balls are offered those 

taking second and third places in each 
class. 

Perhaps here it is well to warn the 

tennis playing public that the chemists, 
so successful this year in bowling, are 

out to win in tennis, Every noon the lab 
turns out in a body and Jops tennis balls 
all over the court yard behind their 

building. 
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The Adams Super Market was opened in Sterling, Colo., March § and has been a popular place ever since. It is one of the most modern markets our representative, B. P. Thurber, has found in his territory, Les Adams is the owner and manager of this store. 

  

A Boat for Heinie 
W. H. “Heinie” Broadbear, electrical 

foreman, celebrated his birthday in April 
and so did his men. They gave him a 
boat—not that Heinie is nautical—but 
because they wanted to give him some- 
thing. The boat is small, quite small, in 
fact it came in a box, and winds with a 
key. It may be that the gift was an echo 
of the old story they tell about the boss 
electrician. They do say that when he 
came over to America from his native 
Engiand, he had to be blind-folded to be 
led onto the boat. Even now when he 
goes oul to Lake Decatur he stays in the 
car while everyone else goes fishing or 
swimming. 

IN THE MONEY 
Jack Mintun, night superintendent, 

and his partner, Hairy McNichols, 
brought honor, and some money, home 
from the American Bowling Congress 
in Chicago. Members of the Blakeney 
& Phim team, of Decatur, they bowled 
in the doubles and at the time they hit 
MAY, 1938 

they were in eleventh place in doubles 
events. Later they were pushed five or 
six notches dewn the line, but they 
stayed in the money. Jack brought in a 
624 series and his partner 653. 

MR. STALEY RETURNS 
A. E. Staley, chairman of the board, 

and Mrs. Staley, returned to Decatur the 
last week in April from their winter 
home in Miami, Fla. Mr. Staley is re- 
covering from a severe illness but the 
fact that he was tired from his long train 
trip did not keep him from reporting to 
his office early the next morning after 
his return. 

To greet him upon his return some 
Iinois tulips and lilacs, and deep violet 
hydrangea banked his office. As usual 
the first few days back he Spent in greet- 
ing the steady stream of people who 
called to welcome him home, 

Confused Passenger: “Let me off at 
the next stop, conductor. T thought this 
was a lunch wagon.” 
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Baseball Explained Tu Tha Wife 

The next time i tuke the wife to a ball 

gaine i'm goin aloan, i tole er in the Ist 

place she wood’n enjoy it, an it turns 

out she did, an i did’n. First she wantz 

ta no, why theirs 9 men on eech side, 

and i xplain it vary thurally, by sayin 
theirz gotta be 9 on acc’t itz called a base 

ball 9, wich evidentlee went ovur, next, 

rite in the middul of men on base, an 2 

an 3 on tha batter, i gotta stop lookin, an 

buy her peenutz, which kept her bizzy 
fer a spell, an then mor greef, she wants 

ta no why tha man carrys 3 sticks across 

tha grass, an then only uses wun, wich 
iz eezily xplained by tellin her, he thinks 
he'll brake a.cupple. Then she wantz 

ta no, how they can make munny on acct 
so menny balls go ovur tha roof, an i jus 
say, tha sport iz run on a not for profit 

basis, but wen she pulls tha wun about, 

she thinks tha thrower frum St. Loois 

iz better than arz, an i ask, how cum? 

An she seys cauze he throws straiter, an 

they can hit tha ball, wile nobuddy seems 

able to hit it frum ar thrower, i jus sed 

yes deer, and let it go at that. Wen tha 
7th inning comes roun and everybuddy 
got up ta stretch, she starts ta go home, 
thinkin tha games over, an ta tell ya tha 
trooth i jus az soon it was.—Pure Oi) 

News. 

    

The two small daughters of Dr. W. W. 
Moyer, research director, were snapped by 
their neighbor, Ted Threlfall, while they 

were out playing one day this spring. 
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HEAD CLUB 

AGAIN 

C. A. Keck again is 
president. 

  

   NM 

Ed Smith is secre- 
tary again, 

Bill Lowen was re- 
elected vice president. 

During the twenty-one years of the 
life of the Staley Fellowship club C. A. 
“Boob” Keck has been elected president 
fifteen times, and Ed Smith secretary 
seventeen times. Each was re-elected 
this year, at the annual election in April. 
Bill Lowen was re-elected vice president 

for his second term. 
While none of the officers had any op- 

position in the election, there was plenty 
of excitement in the vote for governors. 
With three'men to be elected eight were 
in the running, some rather passively and 
some quite actively. The three high men 
when the votes were counted were Dan 
Dayton, store room, Gerry Horton, who 
has charge of the extra board, and Bill 
Brumaster, tinner. 

Other candidates were Gil Hoft, Sam 
Williams, Charley Fitch, Bill Ryan and 
Leck Ruthrauif. There were no special 
questions voted on this year. 
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New York Moves 
Early in April our New York office 

moved into new quarters in the Graybar 
building, 420 Lexington avenue. For 
several years the office has been in East 
42nd street. W. H. Randolph, who out- 
ranks all other New York salesmen in 
years of service, says that he never 
would get uptown if the oifice was not in 
that neighborhood. For years, when it 
was down in Church street, Senior came 
in every morning from his Rayway home 
and spent the day down town and went 
back to Jersey in the evening. He hopes 
some day the office will move up into the 
filties for he has a desire to see what that 
part of the city looks like. He says he 
has a special desire to see Radio City 
which he hears has been built up in that 
neighborhood. 

  

They do say that Byron May’s father 
and mother came up from Mortisonville 
to take Byron to the circus late in April. 
  

Willie: “Mother, my Sunday School 
teacher never takes a bath.” 

Mother: “Why, Willie, whoever told 
you that?” 

Willie: “She did. She said she never 
did anything“In private she wouldn't do 
in public.” 

Our Gir! in Red 
When our buxom nurse, Lucile May 

wandered around in the woods of north- 
ern Michigan last summer, dressed in 
some old overalls of her husband's, she 
really did not expect to be the subject of 
a picture which would later be hung for 
thousands to see. But she is. A small 
candid camera shot of Lucile wearing 
overalls and an open-mouthed, dumb ex- 
pression, has been enlarged. The over- 
alls have heen painted a bright red, her 
shirt an egp-y yellow, and the whole 
thing framed. She discovered this hang- 
ing in her First Aid rooms one day when 
she returned from lunch. 

As she says, she does not mind the 
picture, nor the tinting—although the 
overalls were not red—nor the frame, 
but she does object to the way it is hung, 
The dirty bums who put it up, hung it 
firmly in place with a log chain, and sent 
word that such a heavy subject needed 
ample support. 

    

Vivian Quintenz, purchasing, is not 
exactly on the rock pile, but one Sunday 
recently she seemed headed that way 
Her husband was out gathering up rocks 
to border their drive, and Vivian was 
driving the car—slowly and by jerks we 
Suspect, along the road. 

  
Presenting the entire Higginbothem family—and the car. John, salesman in our bulk division, in Atlanta, and Mrs. John posed beside the car which takes him all over his terri. tory. John, Jr, and Ann, 11 and 6 years old, are shown at the right 
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     Audrey Wood, accounting, looks well ou a 
horse, and she enjoys the sport every mo- 
ment possible. Audrey's father is Sam 

Wood, engine room. 

The fact that Charles 
Francis Butler, 5 
months, is named for 
his great-uncle, “Scot- 
ty.” of 17 building, 
does not seem to both- 
er him, He seems 
happy about the whole 
thing. His father is 

John Butler. 

  

Mary Doran Vonker, Hbtarian in the 
laboratory, is away from the office for a 
while, recovering from arthritis, 

During most of April Bob Patton, store 
keeper, must have heen greatly tempted 
to stay home and just look at the garden. 
While the neighbors give Mrs. Patton 
the eredit for it, their garden, always a 
lovely thing to took ai, was a show place 
in Aprit when their tulips and other early 
spring flowers were in bloom. 

ASo 
Friends around the olfice of the former 

Sue Voelcker heard of the birth of her 
son in her home in Oshkosh, Wis., April 

13. Sue and Nicholas Mitler, of Oshkosh 
were married soon aiter she resigned 
from our accounting department two 

years ago. 
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Grandpa Jones 
Babies are born every day, Roy Jones, 

16 building, admits, bat his new grand- 
daughter is a special case. Gloria Ann 

Jensen was born April 15, the daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Jensen, of Bour- 
bon, Nl. It probably is wasting words to 
say that she is Roy’s first grand-child 
and he is quite silly about her. She was 
born on her father’s birthday. 

Harry Augustine, machinist, has asked 
that we express to the boys in the shop, 
the Fellowship club and other Staley 
iriends his deep appreciation for all the 
ways in which they have remembered 
him during his long illness. Harry has 
heen ill since September, and is still un- 
able to work. Days are long when one is 
ill, and remembrances from friends are 
welcomed. 

  

    Crede Jackson, gaie house, does NOT use 
this broom to lean on, generally, This was 

just a pose for the camera. 
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Mfrs. John Fruchtl was an April bride. 

HOLTZMAN-FRUCHTL 

Helen Holtzman and John Fruchtl 
were married in St. Patrick’s Catholic 
church April 20, at 6:30 in the morning, 
with Father Muldoon reading the serv- 
ice. Attendants were Mr. and Mrs. Ma- 
thias Fruchtl, brother and sister-in-law 
of the bridegroom. Both the bride and 

her maid of honor wore navy blue, the 
bride’s bouquet being of white carnations 
and her maid’s of red. 

Following a wedding breakfast at 

Greider’s, the couple left for a trip to 
St. Louis, but they will live in Decatur. 
Mr. Fruchtl is a machinist with the com- 
pany. 

  

A man recently sought an expert in 
oil, because he believed he had struck 
ail on his land. He took along a sample 
in a bottle, but he had been in a great 
hurry, and had grabbed the first bottle 
at hand, and when the chemist had duiy 
analyzed the sample, he sent the follow- 
ing telegraphic report: “Find no trace 
of oil, You have struck paregoric.” 
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WE VOTED 

On the following two pages we show 
you yourselves as you voted in the Fel- 
lowship club election. While none of 
these are candid camera shots in the 
strictest sense of the word, some of them 
were snapped when the victims were not 
looking. Some of the pictures were taken 
at the voting booths in the plant, and 
others werg taken at the booths in the 
third floor of the office building. 

You will notice up in the left hand 
corner that Bert Muthersbaugh only 
watches while Russell Baer tells some of 
the girls how to vote. You may also no- 
tice in the center picture that Bill Ryan 
(the man in the straw hat} seems to be 
telling his boss, Karl Sinvoth how to do 
it and Karl seems to be giving him a 
look that speaks. Down in the right 
hand corner a gang of mechanics grouped 
about a poster which suggested a process 
man for governor. 

About 700 members voted during the 
day, the heaviest vote, 561, being cast 
for Boob Keck, with Bill Lowen and Ed 
Smith following closely with 559 and 
357. = 

Spring Hits Louise 
What with the Cubs performing bril- 

liantly in Chicago, and a circus showing 
in Decatur, the last week in April was 
an outstanding one for Louise Thrasher 
office cafeteria. She got so excited that 
finally, after telling about the circus 
several times, she had lady acrobats 
swinging elephants about, and dogs 
walking on their hands. 

Ten Years Ago 
C. A. Fitch was elected president of 

the Fellowship club, Doc West vice- 
president and L, M. Banning secretary. 

Scotty Butler won the bowling sweep- 
stakes. The Syrup Splashers won first 
place for the season. 

Kathryn Sheehy joined the sales steno: 
graphic forces. 
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In driving about town, watching mo- 
lorists, we are reminded of our radio 
favorite, Charlie McCarthy. The little 
Charl wooden wit an- 

at nounced that in 
a duel, he would take dirty looks at ten 
paces. Many motorists seem to have se- 
lected Charlie’s weapons, and use them 
frequently as they drive about town. 

A man starts to back into a parking 
place and a little car slides in before he 
can make it. Dirty looks on the party 
of the first part. A pedestrian crosses the 
street against the light, and the motorist 
who almost hits him gives him a very 
dirty—almost black—look. A man, driv- 
ing along « through street, is forced to 
slam on his brakes because someone 
dodges out of a side street without stop- 
ping. The dirty look that non-stopper 
gets should clog his engine. 

Perhaps it is just as well to confine our 
motoring quarrels to dirty Jooks, They 
hurt no one—although they do screw up 
the face of the looker—and they do re- 
lieve (he feetings. 

One of the things we have noted down 
to do some day, is to ask Karl Simroth 

how many Staley people thank him for 

Thanks to Karl *eePing the park 
about the office 

building, so lovely. Come to think of it, 
we haven’t thanked him ourselves, but 
we mean to ¢o it tomorrow, 

There is something about the setting 
of the building, about the almost perfect 
lawns, the heautiful trees and the Rowers 
which always bloom just right, which 

  

’s Weapons 
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enters into one’s soul. One feels, as he 
drives into the gates, thal there is a peace 
and beauty which is lasting and worth- 
while. One works in this atmosphere of 
perfection all day—and when he leaves 
it in the evening is inspired to make his 

own home surroundings as attractive as 
possible. 

Without a doubt the beauty of the 
lawn and trees and Nowers surrounding 
this office building has had an influence 
on the whole community. People living 
near-by want to keep their homes as love- 
ly as possible to match it, and Staley 
people want to live in a place, as well as 
work in one, which is well kept. 

Several years ago we were annoyed 
when people said, “There is absolutely 
nothing to do in this town.” Later we 
Nothing to Do learned to regard 

2 such people with a 
mixture of amusement and pity—antuse- 
ment because they didn’t see all the 
things about them, and pity because they 
were so dull. 

There is always plenty to do—not 
work, necessarily—but interesting and” 
amusing things—if one can find them 
The trouble seems to be that “something 
to do” to so many people means having 
a gang about, making lots of noise, go- 
ing someplace madly so one can dash on 
someplace else, and spending money 

Those people, of course, scoif at read- 
ing, and conversation, at gardening or 
any other hobby. They do not regard a 
short jaunt out to a shady hillside for a 
picnic as a hitting outing for a holiday 
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and are such that their friends who do, 
are too, too dull, They amuse us because 
they can’t find the good things near at 
hand, and we do feel sorry for them, he- 
cause they, in their stupidity, are so 

often unhappy and bored. 

Some time ago the subject of tele- 
phones in business was being discussed 
and we asked one Staley man, who uses 

the telephonea 

Why Telephone great deal, what he 
thought of it. This, in part, is what he 
said: 

The telephone gives the advantage of 
a personal contact and frequently makes 
a salesman’s cal] in person unnecessary, 
at considerable saving in expense. 

Telephone calls are generally much 
more informal than a letter and much 

more friendly and flexible than a tele- 

gram. 
The inflection of the voice makes it 

possible to put over a message that would 
possible lose a customer if put in cold 
type either by wire or by letter. 

‘They save considerable time in trans- 
mission as compared with a letter, They 
establish a personal contact more quick- 
ly than a telegram. 

Did you ever listen to yourself talk? 
Do you have any idea how few words 
you really use? Like everyone else you 

How You Talk! eae one aa fairly good vocabu- 
lary, but if you will check your conver- 
sations for a short time you may be sur- 
prised how often the same words keep 
turning up. We are lazy, and use the 
same words over and over, sometimes 
even at the expense of our meaning. 

Some people, mostly men, fall back 
on the lazy habit of using mild profanity 
in all conversations. Instead of telling 
how hot or how cold, how terrible or how 
lovely, how expensive or how cheap a 
thing is, a great many men have just one 
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word for the whole thing. That may be 
all right under certain conditions but 
there will come a day when these one- 
word boys will want to tell some new 

acquaintance—or maybe the boss’ wife 
—about the weather. Then he will 
flounder about and certainly not distin- 
guish himself. 

It is not that most of us do not have a 
larger vocabulary. Most of us know 
plenty of good English words, and how 
to use them. Even if we do not, there are 
plenty of dictionaries about, but we get 
lazy conversational habits and take the 
easy way out. And when we get caught 
with a group of people whom we wish to 
impress we flounder about and pray for 
escape. 

There are friends for those who are 
friendly, 

And beauty for those who see, 
There is knowledge for those who seek it, 

And that means you and me. 

There is gentleness for the gentle, 
‘And joy for those who cheer, 

There are chances for those who seize 
them, 

And music for those who hear. 

There is love for those who are loving, 
And kindness for those who are kind; 

For we get what we give to others, 
And whatever we seek—we find. 

—Rotary Tips. 
  

Knowledge and timber shouldn’t be 
much used till they are seasoned. 

—Oliver Wendell Holmes. 

Dad criticized the sermon. Mother 
thought the organist made a lot of mis- 
takes. Sister didn’t like the choir’s sing- 
ing. But they all shut up when little 
Billy chipped in with the remark: “T 
think it was a darn good show for a 
nickel.” 
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Factory Vsitors at 

TO WATCH MACHINERY 

Americans are incurable factory visi- 
tors. Whenever two or three are gathered 
together, and they can think of nothing 
else to do, they hunt up a factory to visit. 
And the idea is not at all bad. While 
it is granted that a great many such vis- 
itors are prompted to so do by no other 
reason than that the gang is going, there 
is another group which is really inter- 
ested in seeing how trucks or pickles or 
shoes or starch are made. 

Because American manufacturers are 
anxious to have these interested visitors, 
because they know it is good business, 
practically every factory in the country 
is open to sight-seers. Most factories try 
to limit the visitors to adults and those 
who are actually interested but they all 
know that hundreds of idle lookers get 
in every year. The adult rule, however, 
is stiffly enforced. 

Always Welcome 

In the Staley plant visitors have al- 
ways been welcomed and numerous. 
There was a time, when the plant was 
smaller, when almost anyone could drop 
in at any time, and find somebody who 
was willing to spend a half day taking 
him about from steep house to miil 
house, from kiln house to packing house. 
It was a rather haphazard but thorough- 
ly friendly system. 

Fifteen years ago, at least, that plan 
was changed. Visitors were asked to 
make arrangements before hand if pos- 
sible, and a plant guide was appointed. 
The first guide, and practically every 
guide since then, has been taken from 
the laboratory staff. Generally he is a 
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young man who has served his time as 
sample carrier, for no one knows the 
plant layout and routine much more 
thoroughly than these boys who make 
their hourly trips, and few about the 
plant have legs that can climb the stairs 
necessary for such a trip. 

For a good many years Earl “Red” 
Hettinger was the official guide and he 
estimates in the thousands the people to 
whom he has explained that syrup is 
made from starch, and we use only the 
grain, not the whole ear, of corn. Within 
the last year Red’s work in the sample 
mailing department has increased to such 
an extent that he has been relieved of his 
guiding job, and now Elmer Francisco 
shows the packaging machines to most 
of the visitors. 

Machines Popular 

These two young men, and almost 
anyone else who has taken many groups 
through the plant, agree on one thing. 
The average visitor is chiefly interested 
in watching the packaging machinery 
work. Most women, the guides say, are 
frankly bored by the steeps, the mills, the 
shakers and converters. In fact some of 
them climb the first stairs, glance in at a 
lot of wet corn, and take the rest of the 
trip on the ground floor. UNTIL they 
come to the packing house! Then they 
have to be urged along for without urg- 
ing they will stand as charmed watching 
the little mechanical hands open and fill 
and close and seal cartons. 

Since the Cube Starch machines have 
been installed they have attracted fas- 
cinated groups of visitors also. This, of 
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course, is true only of the average lay 
visitors. Hundreds of others visit the 
plant every year who are especially in- 
terested in the entire process or a few 
certain steps. To these people the proc- 
ess unwinds like an absorbing tale. They 
often ask questions which are posers to 
the guides and make notes of other ques- 

tions they want to ask later. 

Interest Aroused © 

But whether they ask technical ques- 
tions, or are just interested in watching 

the clear streams of syrup pour into the 
cans, the visitors never leave the plant 
without a keener interest in corn and 
soybean products, and the Staley com- 
pany. 

In the last few years, because of the 
growth of the plant and the increasing 
interest among out-siders in visiting it, 
arrangements for trips must be made in 
advance, Arrangements are booked 
through the office of the general superin- 
tendent. This includes notifying the 
guide in advance of the time, and num- 
ber in the party and as nearly as possible 
of its personnel. It also means arrang- 
ing for passes through the gate for the 
entire party. 

Arrangements are much more elabor- 
ate now than in the earlier days, but the 
visitor now is shown the things which 
interest him most, and when the trip is 
over, in practically every case, the com- 
pany has won a lasting friend. 

Just to keep reminding people that he 
is the Staley fire chief, George Leonard 
bought a bright red one ton truck recent- 
ly. That is what he makes his daily trips 
from his home in Niantic in. Probably 
what residents on the Springfield road 
have thought was a streak of fire darting 
down the road twice a day, was just 
George coming to work in the morning 
and returning home in the evening. 
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FORTY YEARS MARRIED 

Herman Herbert, mill house foreman, 
and Mrs. Herbert, celebrated their for- 
tieth wedding anniversary April 22. Al- 
though they were married in their old 
home in Hagen, Germany, they came to 
the United States six months later and 
have lived here ever since. 

Their first American home was in 
Bloomington, Il., but later for almost 
ten years Herman worked in the starch 
plant in Granite City as a stone dresser. 
It was through his work there and his 
friendship with G. E. Chamberlain that 
he came to Staley’s as stone dresser in 
our mill house in September, 1912. Most 
of the time since then he has been with 
Staley’s, and in the mill house. About 
four years ago he was made a foreman 
there. 

  

Aside from the fact that he has had 
a sore foot, a broken rib, a cinder in his 
eye, and is rapidly out-growing all his 
clothes, John Kuhns, power engineer, is 
enjoying the beautiful spring weather. 

We knew when we saw George Walker 
walking to town evenings that it would 
have dire results. It did. George is just 
recovering from the flu which kept him 
away from his desk in the sales office for 
two weeks. 

Kathryn Sheehy, Clifford Smith and 
Harold Baker have had such success with 
some amateur work they are thinking of 
starting a date bureau. It is suggested 
that those interested register. 

Most of the month of April our assist- 
ing nurse, Mildred Farthing, spent in De- 
catur and Macon County hospital, first 
entertaining a case of influenza and then 
tecovering from it. She took the last week 
in the month as a final fling at recovery 
at her home near Decatur. 
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The Laboratory team held the spot-light most of the year in the Departmental League and 
won ant easy victory at the end. In the picture are Wib Falk, Red Lewis, Bob Sherman, 

Marion Bergandine and Lowe Heisler. 

One expected to see flags flying from 
the laboratory and garlands of flowers 
in all the windows, when the bowling 

season closed, for the top teams in both 
leagues were lab teams. In the Senior 
league, the Research team had been fiirt- 
ing with tep position all season but was 
not firmly established until the last night. 
On that important evening various mem- 
bers of the team, including the low aver- 
age man — Frank Rogier — got plenty 
heated and the team won the decisive 

game. This threw them into first place 
and the Yard Department hack into 

second. 

In the Departmental League no ane 
was surprised when the laboratory won 
first place for that team had been there 
ever since early in the season. Tt won 
with an easy 9 game lead over the next 
high team—Office. 

Below are the final standings for the 
year: 

Ten High Bowlers Senior League 

NAME TEAM GAMES PINS AVER. HIGAME 
R. Woodworth Yard 96 18588 194 257 
1. Smith Syrup-S 93 17232 185 63 
A. Trierweilet Starch-S 93 17156 184 243 
G. Garrett Starch-S 78 13694 183 237 
H. Lents Executives 96 17503 182 253 
N. Smith Print-S 75 13612 181 227 
L. Davis Research 78 13552 181 246 
H. Gepford Machinists 31 9205 181 229 
C. Butler Syrup-S 90 13923 177 246 
W. Stewart Research 93 164 176 258 
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TEAM 
Research 
Yard Department 
Print Shop 
Executives 
Millwrights 
Starch Shipping 
Machinists 
Syrup Shipping 

  

Pail 
AVG. 

H. Smith 181 
R. Alverson 175 
F. Despres 172 
V. March ii 161 
R. Dash 74 156 
H. Schultz 7 153 

Machiniais 
G AVG. 

H. Gepford 51 181 
H. Litz 36 176 
G. Leaser 90 163 
E, Lents 81 162 
C. Deetz 63 156 
A, Deibert 8 147 

Millwrights 
G A 

K. Talbott 84 175 
H. Sims SL 169 
E, Kaskey 60 169 
F. Moore S1 165 
C. Koshinski 78 160 
M. Roberts 92 139 

Yard Dept. 
AVG. 

‘B. Woodworth 96 194, 
L. Doxsie 95 166 
E. Lashinski 79 166 
O. Hinton 73 164 
E. Miller 74 152 
B. May 39 144 

Research 
G AVG. 

L. Davis 78 181 
W. Stewart 93 176 
R. Long 87 167 
N. Lents 37 161 
H. File 60 153 
F. Rogier 389 148 

Exceutives 
G AVG. 

H, Lents 06 182 
D. Mitchell 65 168 
E. Smith a4 163 
C. Waltens a 157 
MAY, 1938   

PINS 
13612 
10863 
16294 
12413 
11528 
11184 

PINS 
9205 
6353 

14671 
13105 
9798 
11886, 

PINS 
14681 
13688 
10115 
8394 
12467 
12828 

PINS 
18588 
15793 
13090 
12297 
11233 
8480 

PINS 
13552 
16411 
14525 
9150 
9174 
13139 

PINS 
17503 
10904 
12061 
11173 

jor League 

LOST PCT. AVER. HIGAME 

a2 563 336 1009 
43 552 837 983 
Vi 510 836 993 
47 510 827 099 
49 490 826 966 
51 409 342 1009 
3 469 819 965 

54 438 830 994 

R. Rollins 70 155 10878, 
R. Larson ol M45 13194 

Starch Shipping 
G AVG. PINS 

A. Trierweiler 93 134 17156 
G. Garrett 75 133 13694 
E. Cunningham = 72 167 12003 
§. Bowman 45 163 7319 
L. Heisler 12 159 1910 
J. Anderson. 75 155 11630 

Syrup Shipping 
G AVG. PINS 

I, Smith 93 185 17232 
C. Butler 90 177 15923 
I. Cox 45 173 7804 
R. Filch 30 160 12828 
S. Ivens 78 160 12457 
G. Horton 48 ng 5638 

High Team Series 
Syrup Shipping 2788 

Research 2781 
Starch Shipping 2744 
Yard Department 2713 
Millwrights 2707 

High Team Game 
Research 1009 
Starch Shipping 1009 
Executives 999 
Syrup Shipping 904 
Print Shop 993 

High Team Average 
Starch Shipping 342 
Yard Department 837 
Research 836 
Print Shop 836 
Syrup Shipping 330 

High Individual Series 
L. Davis 683 
B. Woodworth 681 
C. Butler 666 
G. Garrett 652 

High Individual Game 
L. Smith 263 
W. Stewart 258 
G. Garrett 267 
B. Woodworth 257 
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With a margin of one game the Research team topped the Major League at the end of the year. The proud victors are Norm Lents, Roscoe Long, Lynn Davis, Frank Rogier (who §ot hot and practically won the importunt game) and Wayne Stewart. Howard File, the 
other member of the team, was not present when the picture was taken 

  

Departmental League 

TEAM WON LOST PCT. AVER. HIGAME 
Laboratory 61 33 616 776 926 Office 52 47 525 795 957 Millwrights 52 47 525 780 899 Tinners 52 a7 525 774 950 
Pipe Fitters 51 48 SIS 764 925 Boiler Makers 51 48 515 7Ay 936 Electricians 50 49 $05 7 876 Sheetmetal 50 49 305 768 907 Painters 49 50 495 769 953 
Welrers 46 53 465 779 937 
M&L 42 57 424 774 912 Timekeepers 38 61 384 748 904 

10 High Men 
NAME ‘TEAM GAMES PINS AVER. HIGAME 

N. Smith Office 72 1333) 185 243 I. Smith Electricians 93 16702 180 248 D. James Sheetmetal 84 14562 173+30 246 
Hanson Welders. 93 16118 173 +29 246 1. Cox Tinners 96 16419 171-3 230 Wm. Barter Welders 90 15375 171—15 249 D. Ball Office 77 13095 170+5 229 Brumaster Millwrights 90 1$257 170—43 216 
F. Despres Electricians 34 9066 168-6 224 Cunningham Painters 63 10495 167—26 219 

FINAL BOWLING AVERAGES 
Painters Aug. Games Pins O. Bell 147 84 12374 
O. Hinton 163 95 15498 Atwood 133 52 6910 
Baker 156 90 14044 Welders Avg. Games — Pins 
Potter 146 83 12151 Hanson 173 93 16118 Cunningham 167 63 10495 Karlowski 139 81 i291 
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W. Barter 
Yonikus 
Marmon 

Tinners 

J. Heisler 
1. Cox 
Coon 
Henry 
Office 

Ball 
Winings 
Dash 
March 
D. Ryan 
R. Baer 
N. Smith 

Pipe fitters 
Boulware 
W. Artze 
W. Collins 
A. White 
M. Craig 
Sheetmetat 

Q. Brant 
R. Fitch 
Nickey 
E. Smith 
R. Trowbridge 
D. James 
Electric 

I. Smith 
Galloway 
J. Stark 
Ed Moore 
Despres 
Timekeepers 
Winson 
W. Grant 
Red Owens 
D. Dayton 
C. Cox 

Millwrights 

Minert 
Stinmel 
F. Ryan 
Brumaster 
T. Cheyne 
C. Koshinski 

Boilermakers 

R. Kalb 
E. Lents 
Dan Owens 
C. Wyant 
N. Smith 
Boos 

MAY, 1938 

VL 
160 
tl 

Avg. 
165 
171 
154 
108 

Avg. 
170 
159 
157 
159 
131 
130 
185 

Avg. 
145 
157 
141 
156 
162 

90 
37 
a 

Games 
96 
96 

Games 

90 
96 
98 
85 
27 

Games 
87 
78 
84 
69 
81 
81 

Games 
93 
89 
75 
80 
34 

Games 
96 
37 
99 
87 
90 

Games 

90, 
Si 
87 
90 
42 
36 

Games 
63 
81 
96 
54 
78 
84 

15375 
9094 
2339 

Pins 
15879 
16419 
14769 
1615 

Pins 
13095 
12271 
13211 
12234 
7208 
5072 

13337 
Pins 
13041 
15094 
13859 
13268 
4383 

Pins 
14073 
12515 
11089 
8757 
11699 
14562 
Pins 
16702 
12995 
9571 
11726 
9066 

Pins 
14646 
9411 

13764 
11703 
12653 
Pins 
14733 
7950 

13539 
15257 
5580 
5687 

Pins 
8066 

13181 
12970 
6008 
8134 

11762 

Laboratory 
R, Sherman 
W. Falk 
Rergandine 
F, Lewis 
L. Heisler 
MEL 
V. Roberts 
K. Roberts 
N. Owens 
McKeown 
C. Koshinski 

V, Roberts 
Wm. Barter 
I. Smith 
D, James 
J. Hanson 

R, Dash 
W. Grant 
V. Roberts 
J. Hanson 

Office 
Painters 
Tinners 
Welders 

Tinners 
Painters 
Office 
Laboratory 

Aug. 

166 
146 
161 
139 
149 

Avg. 

166 
152 
156 
136 
165 

Games 

93 
87 
85 
74 
76 

Games 
99 
69 
93 
90 
72 

Men Hi-Game 

Men Hi-Series 

Team Hi-Game 

Team Hi-Series 

Pins 

15414 
12669 
13684 
10268 
11323 

Pins 

16411 
10510 
14529 
12239 
11876 

251 
249 
248 
246 
246 

661 
658 
652 
629 

957 
953 
950 
937 

2759 
2705 
2669 
2641 

  
The Yard Quartei—only they were not sing- 
ing—just smiling one bright spring day. In 
the group are Russell Crum, Ed Artze, Dale 

Tish and Homer Stuart, 
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These two packages make Iriends wherever they 

are introduced. 

Have them in your home for a meal and they will 
become regular paying guests. 

WATER MAUD & MAMATMA 
Always more than pay their way 

LOUISIANA STATE RICE MILLING 

COMPANY, INC. 
ABBEVILLE, LOUISIANA     “America’s Largest Rice Millers” 
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HOW TO 

AVOID THAT 

WISH I HAD FEELING 

The sooner you buy the more you save. Don’t wait—get your coal 

in your bin and off your mind. If you prefer order a ton or two each 

month. When winter comes you'll not only have your coal in your bin, 

you'll have it paid for—a grand and glorious feeling. Call 5133 today. 

  

Marne East Kentucky — Blue Diamond Kentucky 
| Blue Mountain West Virginia — Pocohantas 

Brazil Block — Glendora 
All grades of stoker coal 

BROWNIE COAL COMPANY   
Joins Day Shift 

One expected Roscoe Ridlin to wear 
dark glasses the first few days he worked 

as day janitor and relief elevator opera- 
tor, For six years he has been on the 
janitor’s staff in the administration build- 
ing, but always working nights. In April 
Hugh York, on the day staff, was shifted 
(o a newly created job and Roscoe 
stepped over to the day side. 

G. A. Dean, manager of our,Spartan- 
burg, S. C., office, was called to Balti- 
more in April by the death of his brother 

“Even in the land of Milk and Honey, 
some fellers’d get kicked by a cow ar 
stung by a bee.” 

“Young fellow, if you will put in your 
full eight hours of work each day you 
won't have a thing to worry about 

MAY, 1938 

  

Roscoe Ridlin is back 
at work in daylight 
again after 6 years 

working nights, 
    aS ee. 

Hugo Brix 
celebrated 
his tenth 
year with 
the Staley 
company by 
a promotion. 
He has left 
the paymas- 
ter’s office 
and is now 
in the Credit 
Union office, 
as account. 
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A dissatistied bride puts it this way: 
I gave up the attentions of several men 

for the inattention of one.’—Perfect 
Circle. 

A farmer ran in to tell a neighbor that 
his wife had suddenly gone insane, “I 
don't know where she could have caught 
that insanity germ,” he added. ‘She 
ain’t been outside our kitchen for 25 
years.” 

Friend: “How was your son-in-law 
looking when you last saw him?” 

Father-in-law: “Straight down the 
barrel !? 

Scotchman (at riding academy): “I 
wish to rent a horse.” 

Groom: “How long?” 
Scotchman: “The longest you've got, 

there be five of us going.” 

Wife: “Wake up, John! There’s a 
burglar going through your pants pock- 
ets.” 

Husband (turning over): “Oh, you 
two just fight it out between yourselves:” 

Little Susie wrote: “Babies have very 
little clothes when they are born. Some 
are fed by the bottle, others by the 
chest,” 

  

fet: 
GET on™ 
OF Here / 
   

  
Moy Maerman- 
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Now Lavy 
JOST A MINUTE. 

1 WANT You T* 
(Try T: f 

   
       

   
   

    

  

    

  

~ Mor MAN- 
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‘I may say I'm regarded as quite 
smart,” announced the applicant for the 
stenographer’s position. “I’ve won sev- 
eral prizes in crossword and jigsaw puz- 
zles, and word picture competitions 
lately.” 

“Yes, but I want some one who can be 

smart during office hours,” returned the 
prospective employer. 

“Oh, this was during office hours!” 
said the girl. 

Judge: “Will you waive your right to 
appeal?” 

Husband: ‘Don’t let her wave no 
more rights, Judge. That’s how I got this 
black eye.”—Oregon Pulse. 

Doctor; “Ah, you have no tempera- 
ture now |” 

Patient: “No, the nurse took that last 
night.” 

  

The principal of a Kansas High 
School didn’t scold the two students he 
caught with smuggled ice cream cones 
in their pockets. He simply made them 
leave the cones where they were. 

Tobe: “See hyah, woman! Didn't 
Ah see you kissin’ a no-count piece o’ 
trash las’ night?” 

Liza: “Gwan, Tobe. It was so dark 
Ah thought it was yo’.” 

Tobe: “Come to think of it, mebbe 
twas me—what time was dat?” 

An Trishman carrying a large sack of 
potatoes along a lonely’ road was over- 
taken by a man driving a team hitched to 
a wagon, 

The driver offered Pat a lift, which he 

gladly accepted, but still, kept the sack 
of potatoes on his back. The driver told 
him to put them down in the wagon. 

“Sure,” Pat replied, “I’m thankful! for 
the lift ye give me, but I don’t want ye 
to be burdened with the taters as well.” 

MAY, 1938 
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eel ide repute 
and cuts 
Spread soothing, antiseptic 
Unguentine on the band- 
age—and relieve pain 
prompdy. 

Ithelps protect... keeps 

        

    

germ-ladendustfromsen- |The Fiz, | 
sitivewounds,killsgecms | Thought, 
with which it comes in | ia Burn, | 
contact, and maintains igen! 
its antiseptic, soothing pinera 
action for a long time, a 
without renewal. Al- 
ways have Unguentine 
handy in medicine cab- 
inet,kitchen,or garage. 
Tube SO¢; economical 
family jar, $1.00, 

Gust put on 277 

Ungues 
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“What is home without a mother?” 
the young operator asked with a sigh. 

“T am, tonight,” replied the little blue- 
eyed blond. 

First Steno: “Why dearie, the boys 
run after my kisses.” 

Second Sieno: “So what? After mine 
they limp. 
Sammy: “I can see good in all things. 
Oscar: “Can you see good in a fog?” 

A Scotsman, leaving his friend’s house 
where he had been paying a visit, held 
out a nickel and a dime, saying, “Now, 
Sandy, which one will ye hae?” 

Young Sandy, being a cute, wee heg- 
gar, said, “Ach, Mr. M’Tavish, I was al- 
ways taught no to be greedy, so I'll hae 
the wee one.” 

M Tavish, not to be outdone, replied, 
“Weel, Sandy, for being a goad boy, and 
not being greedy, I'll gie the big one to 
ye.” mae 

Life’s Minor Tragedies 

The small boy who went on strike at 
the church door because they promised 
him a train to carry up the aisle, and 
when he got there, it was only part of a 
lady’s dress. 
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Any Exec.: “Yes, madam, he’s away 
on leave just now—attending your fun- 
eral."—U.S.S, West Virginia Mountain- 
eer. 

Farmer: “Gosh! You must be brave 
to come down with a parachute in a gale 
like this.” 

Stranger: “T didn’t come down with 

a parachute. I went up with a tent.” 

Medic: “The right leg of the patient 
is shorter than the left, which causes hint 
to limp. Now what would you do in a 
case of this kind?” 

Voice: “I'd limp, too.”—~Analyst. 

Sam had been carpenter at a provincial 
theater for half a century and the pro- 
prietors thought it was time he was re- 
tired on a pension. But Sam chose to 
consider himself insulted by the well- 
meant offer. 

“T wouldn’t ’ave took the job at all; 
he grumbled, “if T hadn't thought it was 
going to be permanent.” 

Cook: “I’m leaving in exactly three 
minutes.” 

Madam: “Then put the eggs on to 
boil, and we'll have them right for once.” 
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Mr. Zwerp (in geology class): “And 
what are the constituents of quartz?” 

Harry Shortcake: “Pints, sir.” 

A colored selected man, marching to 
a mobilizing camp in 1918, was asked: 
“Whah yo’ goin’ Rastus?” He answered: 
“Ah ain’t goin’ nowhah. I’s bein’ took.” 

  

Visitor: “Do yo’ papa eva preach de 
same sermon twice?” 

Preacher’s Son: “Sure he do. But no- 

body notices it ‘cause he hollers in dif- 
lerent places.” 

  

  

I’m a Venus de Milo girl.” 
‘What's that?” 
“Hands off!” 

Discussing the type of milk which 
should be supplied to. school children, 
the chairman of the town’s health com- 

mittee said: 
“What this town needs is a supply of 

clean, fresh milk, and we should take the 
bull by the horns and demand it.”” 

    

   
a? 

ere 

  

if 
®iory Soe 

Maen 

METS S rest 

A flashy sports model, driven by a 
girl, shot out of a side street. The taxi- 
driver swerved, emitting a thunderous 
“Ere.” He promptly drove alongside the 
offending car and burst out: “What the 
bloody ’ell d’ye think you're doing?” 

The girl turned—she was a sweet- 
looking miss—and replied: “What the 
bloody ‘ell has it got te do with you?” 

The taximan all but reeled in his seat. 
He swallowed, doffed’ his cap, and said, 
with complete sincerity: “Sorry, lady.” 

  

Lady of the House: “These two boys 
are sister’s.” 

School Census Taker: 
that’s impossible !” 

Lady: “Oh, no it isn’t! 

next door.” 

“Sisters? Why 

Sister lives 

Lingerie Model: “The manager said 
for you to give me a pair of French 
panties for the ladies emporium.” 

New Stock Clerk: “What size is the 
lady’s emporium?” 

law Dover e 

  

   
G Hi HOME. FROM WorRK 
IN THE COAL Bin - WAITING 

Fort! THE BRIBGE PARTY To BREAK UP- 
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Most of us do the right thing at the 
wrong time—when our income is high 
we spend and when our income is low 
we save. 

Lee’s father found his small son in 
the stable astride a horse, busily en- 
gaged in scribbling on a tablet. 

“What are you doing?” the father de- 
manded. 

“Writing a composition,” was the 
reply. 

“Why don’t you write it in the house?” 
“Because,” explained the boy, “teach- 

er told me to write 2 composition on a 
horse.” 

  

“Now, Edwin,” said the teacher of the 
third grade class, “what is the meal we 
eat in the morning called?” 

“Oatmeal,” was the little fellow’s 
prompt reply. 
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goer 
DO } Love 
Pia KNUCKLES 

A wise man was he who wrote: “I am 
an old man, and I have had many 
troubles; but most of them never hap- 
pened, and I have lived through the rest.” 

  

Teacher: “George, give me a sentence 
which includes the word ‘fascinate’.” 

Pupil (after deep thought): “My 
father has a coat with ten buttons on, 
but he can only fasten eight.” 

  

First Wrestler: “How come you 
called off yotr match with me last 
week?” 

Second Wrestler: “I had a terrible 
sore throat and couldn’t groan abiove a 
whisper.”” 

  

Date: “Don’t you want to kiss me? 
Don’t I appeal to you?” 

Boy: “It isn't that—I just don’t want 
to throw this gum away yet.” 
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Desire (suppressed) 

Some men long for the smoothing touch 
of lavender, cream or mauve, 

But the ties I wear must possess the glare 
Of a sizzling red-hot stove. 

The books I read and the life I lead 
Are sensible, sane and mild; 

I just hate spats, I wear calm hats, 
But I want my neckties wild. 

Give me a wild tie, brother, one with 
a cosmic urge; 

A tie that will glare and rip and tear, 
When it sees my old btue serge. 

Some folks say that man’s cravat 
Should be only seen, not heard; 

But I want a tie that will make men 

coy 
And stop them from saying a word. 

T yearn, I long, for a tie so strong 
It will take two men to tie it; 

Tf such there be, send it to me 
Whatever the color, 1’l buy it. 

Give me a wild tie, brother, one that 
will shout and grin: 

A tie that will blaze in a hectic haze 
Down where the vests begin. 

—Christian Science Monitor. 

  

A farmer was visiting a Mexican set- 
Uement after some years’ absence. 

Talking to an old friend on a ranch, 
he said, “So old Buff’s gone. Did you 
miss him?” 

“No,” replied the other. 
he’s gone, T never miss.” 

That’s why 

The pupil was asked to paraphrase 
the sentence: “He was bent on seeing 
her.” 

He wrote: “The sight of her doubled 
him up.” 

Visitor: “Are you the executive offi- 
cer? I have a grandson serving on 
board. 

“Miss Epsom,” said the colored per- 
son impressively, as he led her unto the 
brook for baptism, “I’se gwine lead you 
out inter dish heah stream, an’ wash out 
every spot 0’ sin you’s got.” 

“Lawsy, Pahson,” giggled the erst- 
while froticsome damsel, “in that 171 ole 

shallow creek?” 

—LsPAVE RN] 
ai ILL Snow 

STOVE BELONGS 

HNNY 
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| Srovh eels Re     i    
ANIDSON — COULDNT 

COLLECT. HE Took THe STove. — 
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Mewey @ecKkarn- aint Weed 
~NE HAS A way ALL HIS OWN — 

OVINDING CROCHET THREAD FoR HIS WIFE- 

  

Judge: “What proof have you that First Old Maid: “What were you 
your client is insane?” screaming about last night?” 

Attorney: “Your honor, he thinks he Second Old Maid: “I had an awful 
knows just what his insurance policy nightmare. A man was chasing me and 
covers.” chasing me and he coutdn’t catch me.” 

  

   
Youn, ABobr ro 

sin sa naasrone if Ler Me BLY MY 
Own Kive-oe The 
TE MOM ABour You 
WRITING THOSE LETTERS 
INTHE Bau fl 

   

  

. Van Hook 
Can't Be A Boy Acain 
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Weernen in bulk or 
In Se cellophane Tray- 

_ paka, Chuckles Grange 
Slices have the colar, 
the arama, the flavar, the 
quatity that brings people 
back again and again, 
Quality repeats. Have 
you ordered recently? 

y FRED W. AMEND £0. 
Danville, HHnois 

Chuckles 
1, Ft en   
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Dizzy ~~ 
ez “ 

PicksS 9vT 
THE HEAVY 
~- LAY ERs - 

SEN i 

‘Two Negroes bought a piece of pork, 
and Sam, having no place to put his 
share, trusted it to Henry’s keeping. 

They met next day, and Henry said: 
“A mighty strange thing happened at 
my house last night, Sam, All a mystery 
to me.” 

“What’s dat, Henry?” 
‘Well, Sam,” said Henry, solemnly, 

“dis morning I go down de cellar for a 
bit of pork for breakfast, an’ I put my 
hand down in de brine and feel around, 
but there was no pork there; all gone. 
So I turned de barrel upside down an 
Sam, shure as I tive, de rats had eaten 
a hole clean through de bottom and 

dragged de pork out.” 
Sam was petritied for a moment, then 

said: 
“Why didn’t de brine run out de hole, 

Henry?” 
“Well, Sam,” replied Henry, “dat am 

de mystery.” 
  

An ounce of loyalty is worth a pound 
of cleverness. 

  

Sonte people are so constituted that 
they would rather lose a friend than an 

argument. 
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The tramp tapped on the back door 
and asked for something to eat. The 
woman replied that she would feed him 
if he would earn the meal by clearing 

out the gutter. 
The tramp agreed, and when he had 

eaten his way through several sand- 
wiches, she came out with a reliable- 

looking hoe. 
“You needn’t have gone to that trou- 

ble, madam,” said the weary one; “I 
never use a hoe in clearing out a gut- 
ter.” 

“Never use a hoe?” said the woman. 
“What do you use, then, a shovel?” 

“No, madam,” replied the tramp, 
starting for the gate. “My method is to 
pray for rain.” 

  

Mrs. Smith (calling on Mrs. Brown 

who is not well): “And what did the 
doctor say was your trouble?” 

Mrs. Brown: “Auto-intoxication.”. 
Mrs. Smith: “Indeed ! And you don’t 

ride much either.” 

“You know the old saying, ‘What you 
don’t know won't hurt you’?” 

“So what?” 
“You lucky dog, you're invulnerable.” 
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He used to he a 
GROUCH... 

In plain words, he used to 
be a belly-acher. Now look 
at him! Pepto-Bismol belps 
dim ward off the grouch— 
and ouch — of acid indi- 
gestion! 

    

    

     

  

   

  

   
   

      

A dose of Pepto-Bismol at the first sign 
of acid indigestion is a good precaution 
that’s easy to take! 

Take Pepto-Bismol! It has been tested by more than 
35 years of medical, hospital and dispensary expe- 
rience in the relief of indigestion due to over-indul- 
gence in food or drink, hasty eating, nervous excite- 
ment and improperly prepared or selected food. 

Pepto-Bismol helps soothe, calm, quiet the stomach—does 
not agitate it, And its taste is as pleasant as its action is 

mild. 50¢ at al! druggists. In the distinétive three-cornered 

Norwich bottle. The Norwich Pharmacal Company, 
Norwich, N. ¥,, makers of Ungientine. 

Pepto-Bismol 
| when your stomach is out of order! 

—  



 


